
 

 

Memorandum 
 
DATE:  October 29, 2021 
 
TO:  Interested Public 
 
FROM:  Joseph M. Koon, Section Manager 
  Mining and Reclamation Section 
  Division of Mining and Solid Waste Management 
 
RE:  Notice of Approval of Application and Reclamation Plan 

Notice of Issuance of Mine Operating Permit I-002335 
Luck Stone Corporation, Enoree Development Site Quarry 
 
 

South Carolina's Department of Health and Environmental Control (DHEC) has completed the 
review of information submitted for the mine operating permit for the Enoree Development Site 
Quarry, requested by Luck Stone Corporation (Operator).  This review process included 
information submitted by the Operator, comments from governmental agencies, and the 
interested public.  With this approval and receipt of the required financial assurance, DHEC is 
issuing the Mine Operating Permit I-002335 for the Enoree Development Site Quarry.  The 
approved permit, maps, reclamation plan, and a summary response to comments can be viewed 
and downloaded at the following web address: 
 
http://www.scdhec.gov/Vulcan 
 
You are receiving this memorandum as an interested member of the public that requested to be 
notified.  Please find, enclosed, a guide to board review.  The guide provides information on how 
to request a final review conference with the DHEC Board.  Additionally, memoranda from 
DHEC’s Water Facilities Permitting Division and Air Permitting Division will be sent in separate 
mailings.  These mailings provide notice of facility coverage being granted under the NPDES 
General Permit for Discharges Associated with Nonmetal Mineral Mining Facilities and the Air 
Quality Synthetic Minor Construction Permit.  They also provide responses to public comments 
related to each permit, which can be viewed on the webpage referenced above. 
 
If you have trouble finding the Mine Operating Permit I-002335 and associated documents, or 
have questions or concerns, please contact the project manager, Jeremy Eddy, 
at eddyje@dhec.sc.gov or (803) 898-7609.  If you would like a hard copy of these documents 
mailed to you, please contact Ms. Barbara Evans at evansbw@dhec.sc.gov or (803) 898-1359. 
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